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This Month… 

 Christmas Celebration 

 November is MCS 

Month! 

 100 Club Draw x2! 

 Chairman’s Christmas 

Coffee Morning  

 ACWW 

 National Annual 

Meeting  

 The Final Arty Party 

 Results of the Car 

Treasure Hunt and 

Golf Challenge 

 Members Information 
Contributions from: 
Stannington, Dilston, 
Garden Village, Great 
Whittington  &  Matfen 

and North Gosforth 

Plus: Recipe from Sue 
Malloy and Are you being 
scammed?  

 

Secretary Enclosures 
Calligraphy Part 2, Chairman’s 

Christmas Coffee Morning, 

Northumberland News Order 

Form, Year Book Update (no2) 
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Federation Office Cresswell House, 11/12 Brenkley Way, Blezard Business Park, Seaton Burn, NE13 6DS 

Federation Chairman: Marjorie Read 

Federation Secretary: Nancy Gash 

Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 9.30 am  – 3.45 pm  Office Closed Friday 

Contact us:  Tele: 0191 217 0808    Email: federationoffice@northumberlandwi.co.uk 

Check us out on:  Website: www.northumberlandwi.org.uk     
 Facebook:  www.facebook.com/northumberlandwi/   

 
 

     CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE   

Have you visited our new website? I do hope you have and 

more importantly, I hope that you liked the format. I have 

already had a President tell me that she found it  very 

user friendly so I  hope that goes for the rest of you. 

If you have read this month’s WI Life (and I hope that you 

have) you will have seen that the Star Letter came from 

Warkworth WI about their tremendous work in making 

reusable sanitary pads and bags to be sent to girls of The 

Masai in Kenya. Well done to you all. 

I have been asked by National to draw your attention to the printed invitation 

to a WI meeting which came with your September WI Life. The idea is that 

your own WI can personalise the invitation to give to prospective members. 

More information is on page 35 of WI Life.  

The programme for the Christmas Celebration at the Cathedral is now well 

under way following a meeting between myself, Jenny McLean and Barbara 

Kilkenny from the Board and Canon Clare McLaren and Kate Sussams from the 

Cathedral. The Board of Trustees look forward to seeing as many members as 

possible at the event.  

They do say that we can all do something, however small, to contribute towards 

helping the environment and we do not want to be seen as ignoring the call. To 

make a start, the next time you visit Cresswell House you will see that we have 

reverted to soap bars in the lavatories and kitchen pods and I hope that you all 

approve of the change.  

In this month’s mailing to WIs from National there is information referring to 

MCS month in November (April is also an MCS month). It is extremely important 

that your MCS is kept up to date and that the Federation Office is aware of 

changes in your membership numbers because it is the information held on the 

MCS that we use to calculate the accommodation costs and out of pocket 

expenses for each delegate attending the National Annual Meeting each year 

and which in 2020 is in London. 

The application form for the Chairman’s Christmas Coffee Morning at Cresswell 

House on Saturday 7th December is with your Secretary / Event Planner in this 

mailing. 

 Please do make sure that you read all the information that comes out to your 

WI because you wouldn’t want to miss a really cracking event just because you 

didn’t read everything available now would you? As Maya Angelou said “try to 
be a rainbow in somebody’s cloud” because we all need that friendly rainbow on 

our down days. 

                                       Marj 

OCTOBER 2019   

mailto:federationoffice@northumberlandwi.co.uk
http://www.northumberlandwi.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/northumberlandwi/
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Pictures from Roz Turnbull - Whey Aye WI   

News from the Committees… 
 

Membership Support – Prudence Marks  
 

National Annual Meeting - Would those WIs due to send a delegate to the National Annual 

Meeting at London in June 2020 please ensure that notification is sent to the Office as 

requested by the end of November. 

Financial Statements - We would like to remind all WI Presidents that, when sending a 

Financial Statement to a WI Adviser, it can be folded and put into a small envelope and sent 

by 2nd class post if sent in good time.   

November is MCS Month! Just a reminder of what Marj said in her Chairman’s Message - would all WIs please 

make sure that their MCS entries are up to date. Thank you. 

ACWW – Marjorie Read 
What else is there to say except another great night raising money for water 

projects co-ordinated by ACWW.  As always the food was wonderful and the 

flowers all involved water (well they would wouldn’t they). Raffle prizes included 

the flowers as you would imagine but also a hot water bottle with a beautiful 

knitted cover knitted and donated by “our” Ann Pringle.  

Thank you to everyone involved in any way, you are all making a big difference 

somewhere in the world.  

Craft – Karen Coleman 
As I write this piece for the Craft Committee there is that distinctive chill in the air. Summer has departed and 

Autumn is on its way, but that is no sad thing if you are a crafter, as we have planned some excellent events 

booked this Autumn. Our Food and Flowers Competition Day will be held at Cresswell House in October and we also 

look forward to the marzipan fruits making and the beginners quilting 4 day event – which was so popular we will be 

running it again in early 2020, for those unsuccessful in the ballot - then we have the  Christmas craft day. So 

maybe the onset of Autumn isn't so bad..?  

The Committee is beginning to plan  for 2020. In June we will be holding our Olympic themed 

Competition Day at Stannington. Other events are being discussed and booked. Please if you have 

someone or are someone, who is a skilled crafter, able and willing to share your skills with others, please 

get in touch via the Office.  

On behalf of the hard-working Craft Committee I hope to see you at some of our events. 

Public Affairs – Pat Douglas 
There are still places left for the International Event. Why not book your place on Thursday 7 November and learn 

and taste something new from exotic India. Closing date: Thursday 17 October 

Combined Arts – Moira Bengtson 
Here’s some good news for those ladies who missed out on “Creative Calligraphy” – we’ve 

organised… “Calligraphy take 2!” It will take place at Cresswell House on Friday 25 

October, at the slightly earlier time of 12.00 until 3pm, cost is again £15. All materials will 

be supplied with further packs available to buy if required. If you apply, please tell us if 

you were balloted out in September and we will do our best to make sure that you get a 

place this time. Closing date is Thursday 17th October so please get applications in as soon 

as possible. 

The final “Arty Party” for this year is on Wednesday 16th October at Cresswell House, 2pm/4pm, £12. Rob and 

Lorna Cunningham will be presenting John Singer Sargent, and the Combined Arts Team are providing a delicious 

afternoon tea to follow. If you haven’t sent your application in, please do so quickly as the closing date is Monday 

7th October. 

We’ve been plotting and planning for next year too, so look out for hints of some very exciting events ahead!! 

 

ñEvery leaf 
Speaks bliss to me, 

fluttering from  
the autumn tree.ò 
Emily Bronte 



Page 3 

Stannington find inspiration from other WIs 
Inspired by Warkworth WI, 11 ladies at Stannington decided to form a group to make re-usable 

sanitary pads for Africa. Period poverty is a real problem for Masai women but with enthusiasm and 

the tireless efforts of Jane Bell who takes the san pads, help was at hand.  Recycled materials were 

sourced from Freecycle and 12 large towels were used to form the inners for the pads. Tee shirts, 

pyjamas and cotton were donated by WI members and after an inaugural meeting, sewing began. 

Medium sized pads for medium flow were made, whilst meeting in each other houses. Sometimes 3 

sewing machines whizzed away whilst others cut out fabric and pinned.   Obviously, there was cake!  

85 pads towards our target of 150 have been made. Masai girls have to 

leave the village and bury their menstrual blood so as not to attract 

predators, so to accompany the pads we have made wash bags 

(from shower curtain) for 5 pads, soap and knickers. This allows 

soiled  pads to  be washed with  some always  available.  Something 

 that we all take for granted has a profound effect on these extremely poor women! 

Pictures and text from Christine Westerback – Stannington WI 
 

 

 

 

Federation Treasurer – Norma Birch 
Auditing of Accounts – Would WI Treasurers please note that if they wish their WI’s books / accounts to be 

audited or examined by one of the Federation IFE’s, the books and all corresponding documents should be sent or 

delivered to the Office at least 3 – 6 weeks prior to the WI’s Annual Meeting, especially at the very busy period 

between January to April. Please ring the Office to enquire and confirm if the audit can be carried out in the time 

allotted.  

There has been a lot of interest in the Treasurer’s Workshop in November. If it is oversubscribed another will be 

held in the new year on a Saturday. Thank you. 

Sport & Leisure – Barbara Kilkenny 
Just to remind you of the Christmas Pudding Beetle Drive – Thursday 12 December at Cresswell 

House. Closing date is 4 December. 

The Committee is already beginning to think about 2020. Some familiar events are scheduled, the 

Domino Drive and Fun Quiz. We hope to hold the pairs Carpet Bowls Day at Cambo in the Spring. 

We have a committee meeting in October so if you have any ideas, please send them in to the 

office. We look forward to hearing from you.   

STOP PRESS!! Congratualations to Bellingham WI for their victory in this year’s Car Treasure Hunt. Also a 

huge thank you to Prudhoe WI for hosting this year’s event. The route was interesting and the afternoon tea 

awaiting the participants was absolutely scrumptious! 

This year’s Golf Challenge was won by Elspeth Bell from Cornhill WI and the “Fun Event” was won by Sheila 

Proudlock from Bellingham WI. Congratualtions to winners and all who contributed to making the event a success. 

Climate Change  

Keep watching this space, but remember a small contribution or saving can have a big impact. See Marj’s message 

about the soap bars at Cresswell House.  

Members’ Information:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Annual Meeting 2020 
Confirmation has just been received that next year's Annual Meeting 
will be held in London at The Royal Albert Hall on Thursday, 4 June 
2020. This is a great opportunity to represent your WI and those in 
your Link Group and meet members from other Federations.  

Observer tickets will be priced at £22 per ticket.  
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Crockery Anybody? 

Great Whittington and Matfen WI have some 
spare WI crockery which is lovely and in 
excellent condition. They would like to offer it 
to any new WIs setting up or anyone who may 
like to have it. Interested? Please contact the 
WI Secretary Jean Conteh. 

Members’ Information cont:  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from “Down Unda” 
On a visit to  Western Australia, 

Maureen Harrison of Garden  Village 

WI visited a CWA  (Country Women’s 

Association) hall. They had a banner 

with a section which reads “Denman 

/ƻƭƭŜƎŜ bC²Lέ and άtŜƴƴƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ 

Friendship”.   

The ladies were very welcoming although it was school 

holidays and they didn’t have a full meeting. There is a 

Denmark CWA website which tells about their soup lunches 

and some of their history. They were very active during the 

days of the early settlers and continue to do good work.  

If you would like to know more, you can say ƎΩŘŀȅ on their 

Facebook page at: www.facebook.com/CWA-Denmark-W.A. 

 

  

North Gosforth goes potty 
North Gosforth WI received  an entertaining talk  

from Patricia Hodgeson, who talked about the 

building of her garden in Stocksfield. Her talk was 

called Pots, Plants and Barmpots. The talk ended with 

a little entertaining poem about "Barmpots".  

Are You Being Scammed?  
Some WIs have received some very informative talks from 
officers from Northumbria Police about cybercrime in the past 
and how to protect ourselves from being scammed.  The talk 
includes two booklets called “A Little Book of Cyber Scams” 
and “The Little Book of Big Scams”. Hard copies are not 
available now but you can download them yourselves by 
clicking on the links above or by contacting the Federation 
Office.  If you would like Force Specialist Cyber Prevent 
Officers to visit your WI to deliver Cyber Protect presentations  
dealing with cybercrime and other multiple cyber protection 
topics they would love to hear from you by email at: 
cyberadvice@northumbria.pnn.police.uk 

In the meanwhile to protect ourselves from becoming a victim 
of cybercrime, their recommended three good top tips are: 

 Be wary of phishing emails. These emails can  look very 

realistic in a bid to extort money or other personal information 
from the email recipient and usually contain links or attachments 
which recipients should not click on. Challenge any requests for 
personal details or money and stay in control before answering 
any questions. Verify companies or individuals through 
trustworthy means that you are comfortable with before 
responding. This video illustrates this further 
www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q1bYf0-pYLs    

 Password Security. When creating passwords, don’t use 

personal data – use something that is unique to you and cannot 
be easily guessed by others. We recommend using a password 
that is at least 10 characters in length with a combination of 
upper and lower case letters, special characters and numbers. A 
strong, separate password is always recommended for email 
accounts. Remembering passwords can be difficult so consider 
using password managers and the tips recommended in this 
video - www.youtube.com/watch?v=3aY_EPgi0VU  

 Use Public Wi-Fi safely. Public Wi-Fi is really great for 

browsing the internet but not for transferring sensitive 
information such as card details or logging in to online banking. 
Where possible, use your mobile data or wait until you get home 
and use your own Wi-Fi should you need to transfer any 
sensitive information. The reason being is that information 
transferred over Wi-Fi is in plain text which is explained further 
here -  www.youtube.com/watch?v=hJ5-3vDOsAA 

 

 

 

 

 

Dilston WI  
Corbridge Parish Hall  

Saturday 23 November  
10am ð 1pm  
       All welcome  

Entry £1 

Tea, coffee and 

biscuits 

ACWW – Food, Flowers and Water 
A fabulous evening was had by all at Cresswell House in aid of 
ACWW. The figs with blue cheese and walnuts was served as 
part of the vegetarian meal and was particularly a favourite, 
so here is the recipe from Sue Malloy.  Darling Blue cheese 
from Doddington Dairy was used on the day but any good 
blue cheese would be fine. Good as a starter, a light lunch or 
part of a buffet.   

 Figs with Blue Cheese and Walnuts 
6 ripe fresh figs, 150g blue cheese, ½  bag 
of mixed salad leaves, 50g walnuts,               
2 teaspoons oil, 1 teaspoon honey.  

Dressing: Juice 1 large lime, 1 tablespoon 
walnut oil (or other salad oil), 1 teaspoon 
honey. 

Start by toasting the walnuts. Break them into small pieces 
and put them in a small frying pan with the oil and honey 
and toss over a low heat until they begin to brown.  Allow 
to cool. 

Make the dressing by whisking together the lime juice, 
walnut oil and honey plus a little salt and pepper. Toss the 
salad leaves in half of the dressing and pile on a serving 
dish or individual plates. 

Wash and dry the figs and cut off the stalks. Cut each fig in 
half and arrange on the lettuce.  

Cut the cheese into small pieces and add to the dish. 
Sprinkle with the walnuts and finally spoon over the 
remaining dressing.  

 

http://www.facebook.com/CWA-Denmark-W.A
file:///C:/Users/NFWI/Documents/!NFWI/MISCELLANEOUS/Little%20book%20of%20scams/Little%20Book%20of%20Cyber%20Scams.pdf
file:///C:/Users/NFWI/Documents/!NFWI/MISCELLANEOUS/Little%20book%20of%20scams/Little%20Book%20of%20Big%20Scams.pdf
mailto:cyberadvice@northumbria.pnn.police.uk
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q1bYf0-pYLs%20%20
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3aY_EPgi0VU
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